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Telford Methodist Circuit 

Newsletter   
5th June 2025 

New Chair for the new West 

Midlands Methodist District has 

been nominated 

The Rev’d Rachel Deigh has been 
nominated as Chair for the new 
West Midlands Methodist District, 
following a prayerful and                     
unanimous decision by trustees.  

Currently serving as a mission 
partner in Sierra Leone, Rachel 
brings 25 years of diverse ministry 
experience and a collaborative        
vision for our District’s future. Her 
appointment, pending approval at 
Synods and Conference in 2025, 
would begin on 1 September 
2025, with Rev’d Novette Headley 
continuing as Chair for the first 
year to ensure a smooth                          
transition. 
 
Let’s give thanks for this next step 
in our journey as a united District!  

 

Want to be the first to hear about the latest from the West Midlands 
Methodist District? Sign up for the newsletter and get exclusive 
updates, inspiring stories, and details on upcoming events straight 
to your inbox!  
 

Visit the website to sign up today and join our growing community. 
 
West Midlands Methodist District | Home  

 

https://www.wmmethodists.org.uk/
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Eco News from the Telford Circuit 

 
 
 

 

 

Firstly: Happy World Environment Day to you all! 

Secondly: I bring good news! 

Probably, like me, you are enjoying some summer weather and hope-

fully large heating bills and fuel costs are not foremost in your minds at 

the moment.  Surely though, anything which might help us to plan 

ahead and reduce our heating bills this winter is a good thing. 

Browsing the Methodist Website ‘Latest Eco Stories’ (which is great for 
inspiration and ideas by the way) I noticed a reference to ‘HeatHack’, a 
free programme and guidebook with lots of easy-to-digest information 
and resources to help community building operators (such as churches) 
identify ways to save on heating.  It includes a card game which can be 
used by a church group to consider the way that their building is used 
and heated now and into the future and to prioritise actions which will 
make a difference.  At a time when we are looking to save money from 
our tight church budgets, this resource really does look worth investi-
gating. 
 

 

How beautiful on the mountains are the feet of those who 
bring good news, who proclaim peace, who bring good 
tidings, who proclaim salvation, who say to Zion, “Your 
God reigns!”   Isaiah 52:7 

The next meeting of the Growth Team for 

Inclusion and Justice (which includes our 

environmental work) will be at Dawley on 

Wednesday 11
th

 June at 7:30pm in the 

community garden (weather permitting).  

Could you come along to represent your 

church? 

All are welcome. 

https://www.methodist.org.uk/action/climate/latest-news/
https://guide.heathack.org/intro.html


3 



4 

In May the closure of the local Methodist Church in Stainton in the Darlington District presented an 
unexpected challenge. With membership dwindling to just 15, the small congregation could no 
longer maintain their property or meet administrative requirements. Yet, rather than severing                
spiritual connections, this transition has sparked renewed engagement between the wider Meth-
odist community and the residents of MHA Montpellier Manor. 

"What we have here is unique: we give time and value to the spirituality of our residents," explains 
Revd Barbara Robinson, Chaplain at Montpellier Manor. This holistic approach represents the core 
mission that MHA Sunday celebrates each year – recognising the charity's commitment to               
enabling older people to live well in later life. 

"We aim to show that the Methodist Church and MHA are part of the same family," shares Revd 
David Godfrey, Superintendent Minister Middlesbrough and Eston Methodist Circuit, who has wit-
nessed how the closure became a catalyst for deeper integration. Monthly services that took 
place before the pandemic have been revitalised, with many church members now visiting the 
home directly. 

This transformation reflects the adaptability at the heart of spiritual care. When the traditional 
church setting became unsustainable, the congregation found a new purpose in bringing worship 
to residents. "They had a well-attended Blue Christmas service (like the one in Scotland last De-
cember) and have asked to have more services," Barbara notes, highlighting the enthusiasm from 
both residents and visitors. 

The home's manager, Donna, has observed tangible benefits from these strengthened connec-
tions, "Coffee morning would be a way to make residents meet and talk. It happened once before 
and the residents talked about it for a while but felt it was a one-off – but it doesn't have to be." 
Musical worship continues to thrive, with one Methodist resident who used to play the organ now 
happy to play the piano during services, maintaining cherished traditions in their new setting. 

As David thoughtfully observes, "Montpellier is an ever-changing environment. For many residents, 
MHA becomes their church as well as their home." This sentiment embodies the adaptability of 
faith communities facing change. 

As MHA Sunday ap-
proaches, Montpellier 
Manor stands as a                           
testament to spiritual 
resilience –
demonstrating how, 
sometimes, the closure 
of traditional doors can 
open new pathways to 
meaningful connection 
and worship for older 
people in care settings. 

How their link to an MHA home gives a new lease of life to a 
congregation 

 
As MHA Sunday approaches on 8 June 2025, we share how this care 

home exemplifies how Methodist values continue to enrich the lives of 
older people, even as traditional church structures evolve. 

https://www.darlingtonmethodistdistrict.org.uk/
https://mha.org.uk/care-support/care-homes/montpellier-manor
https://mha.org.uk/news-and-blogs/mha-sunday-2025-resources-now-available
https://memc.uk/
https://www.methodist.org.uk/about/our-stories/hush-the-sadness-with-a-blue-christmas/


5 

The Revd Helen Cameron, President of the Methodist Conference, and Mrs Carolyn 
Godfrey, Vice-President of the Methodist Conference, attended Wesley Day at         

Wesley’s Chapel and Leysian Mission in London. 
29 May 2025 

“Remember, on this day my heart was strangely warmed and it changed my life,” says ‘John 
Wesley’ during the Songs of Praise service at which Mrs Carolyn Godfrey preached in Wesley’s 
Chapel. 

Wesley Day is always a big day with the pilgrimage to St. Paul’s Cathedral. Still, this year, 
the Wesley Chapel and Museum team planned a full day of worship and activities, including                              
music intervals, a drum workshop enjoyed by Mrs Godfrey and costumed volunteers. 

The pilgrimage started at 
John Wesley’s tomb, passed 
through Bunhill Fields ceme-
tery, walked the John Wesley 
Walk at the Barbican and 
commemorated at the                 
Aldersgate Flame before             
arriving at St. Paul’s Cathe-
dral for an Evensong service. 

A few hundred people                
attended the day or some 
activities, including Revd Dr 
Jongi Zihle, Chair of 
the London Methodist                  
District, the East Barnet               
Anglican Methodist Partner-
ship and the Susanna            
Wesley Fellowship. 

https://www.stpauls.co.uk/
https://wesleysheritage.org.uk/
https://www.methodistlondon.org.uk/
https://www.methodistlondon.org.uk/
https://www.barnetbrookside.co.uk/brookside/east-barnet-methodistanglican-partnership/east-barnet-methodistanglican-partnership
https://www.barnetbrookside.co.uk/brookside/east-barnet-methodistanglican-partnership/east-barnet-methodistanglican-partnership
https://www.barnetbrookside.co.uk/brookside/east-barnet-methodistanglican-partnership/east-barnet-methodistanglican-partnership
https://wixsitedesigner.wixsite.com/ghanamethodistchurch/-the-susanna-wesley-fellowship-
https://wixsitedesigner.wixsite.com/ghanamethodistchurch/-the-susanna-wesley-fellowship-
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Pray with us today…. 

Almighty God, Author and perfector of our lives, 
you are God of all creation; the moon and the stars sing your praises, 
the rich and the poor revere you equally, the joyous and the grief-stricken seek you equally, 
the peace-lover and the warmonger look to you for strength for you are God! 
You saved the world even before we knew we needed saving. 
You provided for our needs even before we were aware of our nakedness. 
Your grace amazes us, your love fulfils us, your forgiving presence instils hope and our suffering 
is eased. 
Thank you for filling us with your vision. Thank you for imbuing your wisdom upon us, Almighty 
Father, Son and Holy Spirit. 
Receive our worship, hear our prayer; for you are God. Amen!  

 
Find more ways to pray at methodist.org.uk/prayer. 

The Plant Stall in Priorslee Village has 

had a delivery of tomato plants.  Alisa 

Craig, San Maranza and Roma.  San 

Moranza is a big plum and Roma a 

small plum.  Roma is specifically bred 

for outdoor growing.  There  is also a 

bag of big pots (free) if you need one 

to grow a tomato plant.  Happy gar-

dening.  

For more information  please contact 

the Circuit Office.  Thank you. 

Sylvia Bailey 

 

http://methodist.org.uk/prayer?fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR4HD6_MBHjsAtWg3I9TadcEJ8iiEvnbA2TGdUuYczxZaIb002OoOsHN5RVdGA_aem_UFEZ_GCaTHOkXhXNbNCs1Q
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For more information click on: Shropshire Hope  

 

 

We are looking forward to hosting a 12 hour worship event bringing together 
bands and   acoustic sets from across the county on Saturday 7th June 2025, the 
day before Pentecost Sunday, at the Halfway House Pavilion on the Wre-
kin. Transport will be available for those unable to manage the 15 minute walk 
up the hill. 
 
This year is the 10th anniversary of Thy Kingdom Come with a theme of the Lord's 
Prayer. We would love to hear what you are doing in your area. 
 
We hope that you can join us on Saturday 7th. Please do let others in your 
churches and networks know.  It would help if you are able to share transport on 
the day, as parking is limited. 
 
  

https://shropshirehope.co.uk/
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I 

'm writing to invite you to be part of 

something really special this sum-

mer. Admaston Fun Week is back – 

running from Monday 21st to Friday 

25th July at Admaston House, and 

we’d love for you to join the team. 

For over 20 years, Admaston Fun Week has been all about sharing the Good 

News of Jesus with children – and sometimes with their families too. Each year we 

welcome around 100 children for a fun-packed programme of games, stories, 

crafts, and more. It’s a brilliant opportunity to make a lasting difference in young 

lives, and it’s only possible with the help of a big team of volunteers. 

Whether you’re 12 or 82, there’s a role for you! 

Some of the ways you might be able to help include: 

  Craft activities 

⚽ Games 

☕ Refreshments 

  Drama 

  Leading or supporting small group discussions 

The main event runs each day from 10am to 12:15pm, but there will be a little 

more time needed for team members to set up and plan together. Whether you can 

help for the whole week or just a couple of mornings, your time and gifts would be 

so appreciated. 

To get a feel for what it’s all about, please do watch our short video. 

If you're interested or have any questions, please don't hesitate to get in touch with 

me at helenking71@btinternet.com – I’d love to hear from you! 

With thanks and hope, 

Helen King 
On behalf of the Admaston Fun Week Team 
St Christopher's Trust  

https://telfordchristianstogether.us20.list-manage.com/track/click?u=6f3e467fc044a333ecb8e689d&id=ccd366850a&e=e8721a20b9
mailto:helenking71@btinternet.com
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Circuit Prayer Space  

 

Circuit Prayer Space on a Monday morning at 8:30am.   

Val Smith is inviting you to a scheduled Zoom meeting. 

Topic: Circuit Prayer Meeting  

Time: This is a recurring meeting Meet anytime 

Join Zoom meeting: 

https://zoom.us/j/96716434790?
pwd=RTZZa210Q1ZOWCtLTWk3NHoyWDVlQT09 

Meeting ID: 967 1643 4790 

Passcode: 355690 

 

Faith Space - An online service for all 

 

Starts at 6:30pm on the link below.  

Weekly zoom services for anyone and everyone wherever in the world you are!  

Join Zoom meeting: 

https://zoom.us/j/95651019665?
pwd=bGgyVEdvQ0cvNDRpWm5HTVB0UDRmdz09 

 
Meeting ID: 956 5101 9665 

Passcode: 395669 

God bless you all and see you soon! 

https://zoom.us/j/96716434790?pwd=RTZZa210Q1ZOWCtLTWk3NHoyWDVlQT09
https://zoom.us/j/96716434790?pwd=RTZZa210Q1ZOWCtLTWk3NHoyWDVlQT09
https://zoom.us/j/95651019665?pwd=bGgyVEdvQ0cvNDRpWm5HTVB0UDRmdz09
https://zoom.us/j/95651019665?pwd=bGgyVEdvQ0cvNDRpWm5HTVB0UDRmdz09
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Circuit Children and Young People Get Together  

The Children and Young People Growth Group met on 8th May. We 
agreed we would like to put on a Circuit Children and Young People 
Get Together. The plan is to hold it at Leegomery Methodist Church 
on Saturday 12th July between 14:00 and 16:00. We hope to include 
games, crafts, food and a short time of interactive worship. In order 
to run it we need to ensure we will have enough helpers. If you are 
prepared to help in any way please would you e-mail John at 
john@telfordmeth.org.uk, indicating how you would like to be                  
involved. Please send you expression of interest by 1st June 2025.   

3Generate 2025  

At the Circuit Children and Young People's Growth Group on 8th May we agreed we would like to 
send a Circuit Group to this year's 3Generate.  

3Generate 2025 runs from 3rd October to 5th October and is at the NEC, Birmingham. There are              
several ways of attending. For C&YP between the ages of 8 to 17 they can attend for the whole week-
end, with indoor camping for two nights. For C&YP between 4 and 7 there is the opportunity to attend 
with a significant adult on the Saturday only.   

At this stage we are looking for people who can offer to be part of the group leadership team. There 
are four opportunities:  

i) we need a Weekend Main Group Leader who will have overall responsibility for the camping group. 
The person with this role will be responsible for the whole group and will need to attend the leaders' 
training calls, do the risk assessment, and be responsible for managing the other Group Leaders  

ii) Weekend Group Leader - this role works as part of the team under the direction of the Main Group 
Leader. They will camp for two nights in the Circuit zone and be responsible for the welfare and safety 
of the C&YP.  

iii) Saturday Main Group Leader - this role will organise the group of younger C&YP who will attend on 
the Saturday.   

iv) Saturday Volunteer - this role will help with the transport and care of the C&YP who attend on the 
Saturday.  

All of the above roles will require Advanced Safeguarding and a DBS that is valid for working with 
C&YP to be in place no later than one month before the 3Generate event.  

If you are interested in any of these roles please send an expression of interest to 
john@telfordmeth.org.uk no later than 15th June. This timing is critical for us to establish the viability 
of sending groups to 3Generate. Thank you. John  

mailto:john@telfordmeth.org.uk
mailto:john@telfordmeth.org.uk
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Bible Studies in the Circuit 

 

Admaston meet on the 2nd Tuesday of the month between 10-11:30am.  They currently meet 

in the home of one of the church family but if the numbers increased they would be happy to 

transfer the bible study to church. 

 

Cartway, Bridgnorth has 3 bibles study groups. 

Shambles Group meet on 2nd Monday of the month at 10:30am 

Orchard House Group meet on 3rd Monday in the month at 10:30am 

Greenfields Group meet 3rd Tuesday in the month at 2pm. 

 

Dawley - Bible study group meets for two 5-6 weekly sessions each year.  One during Lent the   

other during Advent. 

 

Dunwell - has a bible study before church service each Sunday which  (service starts at 10am) 

 

Oakengates Bible Reflections Group meet for two series of 5-6 weekly sessions each 

year.  One of these is in Lent and the other in the autumn. As they usually meet in someone’s 

home, we do not include the venue in general publicity. 

 

Online Courses: Monday afternoon at 1:30pm, Monday evening at 7:30pm 

and Wednesday evening at 8pm.  Please contact the Circuit office for the 

Zoom link.  All are welcome. 
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Wellington Methodist Church      

 Are having All Age Drop-in Craft              

Sessions on the second Saturday of 

each month.   

The sessions are FREE and start at                      

10am-11:45am.    

You are welcome to drop in any time.   

Everyone is welcome. 

 

Coffee Morning at Cartway                 
Methodist Church, Bridgnorth 
On the 1st Saturday of each  month                      

between 10am –12 midday there is a  
Coffee Morning at Cartway Methodist 

Church.        

     There's going to be a great raffle,.        

 

All are welcome. 
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Wool Wanted 

If anyone has any spare balls of wool they 

don’t need, can you let Sharon (01952 

505108) in the Circuit office know please? 

At Dawley we are making knitted and                      

crocheted blankets for the dementia                  

patients at the Princess Royal Hospital. 

The colourful blankets help patients,             

particularly those with dementia, to find 

their way back to bed more easily – and 

also see the edge of the bed more clearly 

when getting in and out. They also provide 

a more homely feel to the wards.  Thank 

you. 

Calling all knitters: blankets wanted for pa-

tients with dementia – SaTH  

https://www.sath.nhs.uk/news/blankets-wanted/
https://www.sath.nhs.uk/news/blankets-wanted/
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